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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No.6 June 25, 2020

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

Thank you for your cooperation in the handover drill!

“Disaster comes just when you least expect it,” I said to the children
during the handover drill yesterday.

This fiscal year started with the corona disaster, but when I recall
the last year, the damage of typhoon No. 19 and the heavy rains that
followed it. There was also heavy rain damage in September 2015. A little
bit earlier, in the winter of 2013, there was a record snowfall. Then,
in March 2011, there was the Great Fast Japan Earthquake.

Just looking back over the past 10 years, we can recall a series of
natural disasters that caused historic damage. I also told the children
that “Sometimes humans cannot win in the face of natural disasters.

I also told the children that sometimes humans cannot win against
natural disasters. We may not be able to do much to prepare for disasters
that come suddenly. That’s why I think it’s important to be prepared
for disasters on a daily basis. It would be a good idea to talk with
your children about what they should do and what they should do in case
of a disaster, even at home. I think it will also increase the children’ s awareness of disaster

prevention.
If you are prepared, you don t have to worry. Please teach it to your children at home.
Children’s Association activities that shine brightly
~More of our own school, more of our own.

Our school has been working creatively on the children’s association
activities for special activities.
The following are some of our daily activities.

“Pikakto Clean” (Volunteer Committee)

Each of us brought our own flowers and put them in a vase in a plastic

bottle to make the school a wonderful place. and decorate the school
building. It gives us a sense of the season and soothes our hearts. They
contribute to create a clean environment.

“Books Kami—Mano” (Library Committee)

We publish our own “Books Kamimano report” and distribute it to all
grades. Inaddition, every morning, we publish “Today s News! The students
choose to post the Becoming familiar with the newspapers will also help
with reading comprehension.

There are still many activities at the school that shine brightly. We will
continue to introduce them little by little, so please look out for them.

Attention! The number of calls is increasing.

We would be grateful if the entire community would look out for our children. We would appreciate
it if the entire community would take care of our children.



